
NOTICE OF INTENT TO ADOPT A 
MITIGATED NEGATIVE DECLARATIOtf O 1 9 0 4 9 1 2 6 

LITTLE TUJUNGA CANYON ROAD OVER BUCK CANYON BRIDGE 
REPLACEMENT 

Public Works proposes to replace the existing Little Tujunga Canyon Road over Buck 
Canyon Bridge to meet current bridge design standards and improve safety and 
operations in the project area. The project site is located in the San Gabriel Mountains 
of the Angeles National Forest, in an unincorporated portion of central Los Angeles 
County, approximately four miles north of the Foothill Freeway (Interstate 210), 4. 7 miles 
northeast of the Pacoima neighborhood in the City of Los Angeles, and three miles east 
of the community of Sylmar (see attached maps). 

The project would replace the existing timber bridge with a new single-span precast, 
prestressed concrete I-girder structure supported by abutments on deep pile foundation. 
New wingwalls would be constructed. Concrete barriers with tubular handrails would be 
installed on both sides of the bridge. The project would also include the reconstruction of 
approximately 235 feet of roadway on the northside of the bridge and 150 feet on the 
southside of the bridge. Metal beam guardrails would be installed at the approach 
corners. 

Public Works prepared an Initial Study (IS) and Mitigated Negative Declaration (MND) to 
assess the impact of the project to the environment and the community. Significant 
environmental impacts can be addressed through mitigation. The draft IS/MND are being 
circulated for a 30-day public review, starting April 22, 2019, and ending May 21, 2019. 
A copy of the document is available for review at the following locations: 

Lake View Terrace Branch Library 
12002 Osborne Street 
Lake View Terrace, CA 91342 

Los Angeles County Public Works 
Transportation Planning and Programs 
Division, 11th Floor 
900 South Fremont Avenue 
Alhambra, CA 91803-1331 

Interested parties must submit their comments in writing by May 21, 2019. Comments 
shall be submitted via postal or electronic mail to the following address: 

Public Works 
Transportation Planning and Programs Division, 11th Floor 

Attention Ms. Ebigalle Voigt 
P.O. Box 1460 

Alhambra, CA 91802-1460 
e-mail: evoigt@pw.lacounty.gov 



The final IS/MND will incorporate responses to written comments received during the 
public review period. The final document will be considered by the Board for approval. 
Questions regarding this notice should be directed to Ms. Ebigalle Voigt, Transportation 
Planning and Programs Division, at (626) 458-3967 or evoigt@pw.lacounty.gov, Monday 
through Thursday, between 6:45 a.m. and 5:30 p.m. 

Si necesita asistencia con la traducci6n a Espanol, por favor comuniquese con el 
representante del departamento de Obras Publicas del Condado de Los Angeles, Sr. Art 
Correa (626) 458-3948. 
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Little Tujunga Canyon Road over Buck Canyon Bridge Replacement 
Project Site 
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